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Assumption University
OPENING WORSHIP

PROF. CHUNGSE PARK of Yonsei University gave a prayer based on Matthew 10:16.
THE PRESIDENT’S REMARKS

· Fr. Nebres reflected on the journey of ACUCA, from the early days of its founding up to the time of Dr. Janjira Wongkhomthong’s Presidency  from 2005 to2006 when ACUCA began to examine its role in the global and competitive world. 
· After the visioning workshop of ACUCA Presidents in Keimyung University in October 2007, there was a felt need to address the challenges of maintaining our Christian identity in the postmodern, materialistic, multicultural and multireligious world and maintaining a balance between pursuing mission and responding to the job market.
· In his reflection of the talks during the Conference, he said that the strengths of ACUCA lie in the holistic education and character formation we give our students, while honing their Christian and ethical values and compassion for others. These strengths are actually useful in the workplace because job recruiters value character, passion and drive.

· It is good for ACUCA to share best practices on how we leverage these strengths and give our graduates an edge in the job market. We also learn from one another how we inspire passion in our students today

· ACUCA is becoming an important force in our region through the individual efforts of the members. This is evident in the students who graduate from our institutions: students who want to make a difference in the world.
THE GENERAL SECRETARY’S REPORT

The General Secretary gave the following highlights of her Report.
1.    
MEMBERSHIP


Institutions who are interested in joining the ACUCA are nominated by ACUCA members from their country.

Applications are then reviewed by the Executive Committee and presented for approval during the General Assembly. 
	
	QUOTA
	PRESENT
	2008 

APPLICATIONS
	TOTAL

	1. HK
	7
	3
	
	3

	2. INDONESIA
	13
	10
	1
	11

	3. JAPAN
	19
	10
	
	10

	4. KOREA
	19
	10
	
	10

	5. PHILIPPINES
	17
	8
	2
	10

	6. TAIWAN
	11
	8
	
	8

	7. THAILAND
	7
	4
	
	4

	8. OTHER COUNTRIES
	7
	-
	
	

	TOTAL
	100
	53
	3
	56



While there are membership quotas for each country, the numbers are flexible. 

2.
STUDENT MOBILITY SCHEME

ACUCA members who are part of the Scheme offer tuition waivers. They send their students to other ACUCA members who have also joined the program. This year, fifteen students received travel subsidies from  ACUCA.
During the Executive Committee Meeting on October 16, it was noted that there are students exchanges between ACUCA members outside the Student Mobility Scheme. It was proposed that the Secretariat create a system so that the number of these students can be monitored.

Some notes: 

There is only one Japanese university in the program: ICU. 

Providence University is offering slots for at least one student per institution.

3.
SERVICE LEARNING

An item in the ACUCA budget was earmarked for service learning. However, no proposals were received from an ACUCA member for the program. 
4. 
SURVEYS

During Fr. Nebres’ term, ACUCA conducted two surveys. Dr. Angeles asked for the cooperation of the members regarding these surveys as they are helpful in planning ACUCA programs and activities.

5.
WEBSITE

The appearance of the website has been changed, with information about ACUCA events and programs and links to ACUCA members’ websites.
PROPOSED PROJECTS
1. Service Learning focused on Christian Mission

2. Christian Leadership for Deans and mid-level Administrators

SUGGESTIONS:

1. Strengthen local networks

2.        A dedicated ACUCA person who is a networker

3.        ACUCA book

4.        Permanent  custodian of ACUCA documents

THE TREASURER’S REPORT

Prof. Tsoi Ah Chung, representing the ACUCA Treasurer Prof. C.F. Ng of Hong Kong Baptist University summarized the Financial Report:
· Membership fees increased slightly because of the entry of five new members in 2006
· Donation income - The Association received a donation of USD10,000 from the United Board for the 2007 Management Conference in Keimyung University
· The program expenses for the year was about USD20,000 representing an increase of 43%, mainly due to the resumption of the Student Mobility Scheme.

· Bad debts, totaling USD5,748 was written off by the Executive Committee. As of now, there is one member with an overdue amount of USD1,300.

· The cash at bank increased significantly from USD16,000 to USD50,000, representing an increase of over 200%.  The reason for the increase was mainly due to the consolidation of the account, rather than an actual increase.
DISCUSSION

· In the past the United Board gave donations for the programs of ACUCA. This is no longer done. The present practice is for ACUCA to submit a project proposal to UB. If the proposal is aligned with the directions and priorties of UB, it gives a grant. The deadline of the United Board for submission of proposals is at the end of the month.

· A question was raised regarding the writing off of bad debts. Three universities had unpaid membership dues. During the October 2007 Executive Committee Meeting in Korea, the Committee decided to waive the payment of these dues, as long as the members pay their current dues. 

· Only fifteen students applied under the Student Mobility Scheme. Each one received a travel grant subsidy.
ACKNOWLEDGMENT

In behalf of ACUCA, Fr. Nebres expressed his appreciation to Hong Kong Baptist University for its able handling of the ACUCA funds since the beginning of ACUCA. The endowment funds of ACUCA is close to a million dollars.

NEW OFFICERS OF ACUCA

The General Assembly ratified the election of the following officers and Executive Committee members:

OFFICERS:
PRESIDENT

Dr. Synn Ilhi, President of Keimyung University

VICE PRESIDENT

Dr. Norihiko Suzuki, President of International Christian University

TREASURER
Prof. C.F. Ng, President of Hong Kong Baptist University 

GENERAL SECRETARY  
Dr. Shinhye Kim of Keimyung University
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEMBERS:

INDONESIA

Dr. Bagus Wismanto, President of Soegijapranata Catholic University

PHILIPPINES

Dr. Ben Malayang III, President of Silliman University

TAIWAN


Dr. Haydn Chen, President of Tunghai University

THAILAND

Dr. Pradit Takerngrangsarit, President of Payap University

MEMBERSHIP APPLICATIONS

The General Assembly ratified the membership of the following:
1) MIRIAM COLLEGE - Philippines

2) ST. PAUL’S COLLEGE COLLEGE PHILIPPINES - Philippines

3) SANATA DHARMA UNIVERSITY - Indonesia

MESSAGE FROM THE NEW PRESIDENT

Dr. Synn Ilhi expressed his gratitude to Fr. Nebres for his leadership during his presidency and his contributions to the mission of ACUCA since its inception. Dr. Synn proposed the passing of the following resolutions:

RESOLUTION 1: RESOLVED that the General Assembly express its gratitude to the General Secretary Dr. Angeles and the Secretariat for their work in preparation for the Conference.
RESOLUTION 2: RESOLVED that the General Assembly express its gratitude to Fr. Nebres and the Ateneo staff for their kindness and hospitality during the Conference.
RESOLUTION 3: RESOLVED that Fr. Nebres be named Honorary President of ACUCA.

Dr. Synn also thanked the General Assembly and the Executive Committee for their trust in him as he takes on his role as the new ACUCA President.

CLOSING RESPONSE

Fr.  Nebres thanked Dr. Synn for his kind words. He said that the Ateneo de Manila will continue to work with the ACUCA in its shared mission and committment to Christian education.

Fr. Nebres acknowledged the work of Dr. Janjira Wongkhomthong, ACUCA President from 2005  to 2006. During her term, ACUCA addressed new challenges in a focused and systematic way. She initiated discussions about benchmarking, internationalization and quality assurance among ACUCA members.
Fr. Nebres also thanked Hong Kong Baptist University for its continuous support of ACUCA and mentioned Dr. Daniel Tse of Hong Kong Baptist University, one of the ACUCA  founders, whom he considers the heart and soul of ACUCA.
He thanked Keimyung University for taking over the ACUCA Presidency and for its gracious hosting of the 2007 Management Conference.
He concluded by saying that most of the work was done by Dr. Angeles as General Secretary and Julie Alampay of the Secretariat. Dr. Angeles thanked the members of the Ateneo who helped in organizing the Conference and the General Assembly.

CLOSING PRAYER

Prof. Michael Kwo of Fu Jen Catholic University led the Closing Prayer.

ADJOURNMENT
The meeting adjourned at 12 noon.
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